Brazoria County Fire Fighters Association

Minutes May 5, 2010

Hosted by

Central EMS & Columbia Lakes VFD
Pledge of Allegiance:  Neal Morton  

Welcome: Thank you to Columbia Lakes Fire Department and CEM.     

Invocation:  Invocation given by Travis Coursey.

Call to order:  Meeting called to order by Neal Morton at 1830 hours

Roll Call:  Ninety-seven members were present representing thirty-two Fire and EMS departments.
Minutes:  Motion to accept minutes as mailed by Rex Klessel, seconded by Donnie Shoemaker.  Motion passed     

Treasurer’s report: Treasurers report given by Vickie Shoemaker.  Motion to accept by Mike Harper, second by Donnie Shoemaker.  Motion passed

Special Guest: Brazoria County Commission Mary Ruth Rhodenbaugh, Frank Deeks with the Live Strong Motorcycle Club informed the organization of an upcoming Bike Rally on 5/15/2010.  MDA’s representative Carla, thanked the firefighters for their continued dedication.  Dan Burnett with Burnett Bunker Gear Cleaning and Repair Service.

Committee Reports:

· Chief’s Association:  No report

· Fire Field:  Mike Doucet gave report on the many new improvements at the fire field.  Dow donated structural steel components for the rescue structure.  Phillips helped with donations.  There is a lot of clean up activities on the field, getting rid of “eye sores”.  There is a proposal for an Instructor I class later this year at a cost of  $575.00.  For all fire field instructors there is an instructor planning/training session on May 15. The Phase II classes will be September 11th, 12th, 25th, & 26th.  The fire field technician applications deadline has passed.  The fire field committee will start reviewing the application once they are received from the Emergency Management group.  Call Brenda for field reservations 

· State Association:  Rex Klessel discussed State legislation changes for certification.  There will be mandatory testing with the new changes.   The SFFMA annual conference will be in Corpus Christi on June 7-16.  The 2011 SFFMA conference will be in Mesquite.  The Gulf Coast district will host the 2012 conference in Houston’s Reliant Center.    Rex will be going out of office in 2012.  The State Association received a firefighter recruitment grant.  The SFFMA office is looking for new property due to outgrowing the present location.  Training materials sales at the SFFMA office is going through the roof.   Due to passing of Pat Barrett the 3rd vice president and 4th vice president will be elected in June.

· Gulf Coast District:  Tito is looking at getting the September meeting hosted in Brazoria County.  Need to have more participation from Brazoria County.  Poster committee would like to get more participation. “We need more posters”.  The district will need to start working on the 2012 convention. 

· Regulatory Committee:  Second quarter reports are due.  Dwayne Stahl will take the reports tonight.

· BFBCIA:  Looking at Oct Seminar.  Will make decision and let the association know as soon as possible.

· Fire Prevention:  Bubba, Mike and Neal talked with the fair committee. Starting this year we will have a home base.  The staging area will be large enough for a fire truck and buggy. We will need to decorate the building. Roll up doors will need to be installed.  The price for the overhead doors will be  $300 for each 10x7 installed.  A motion made by Demi-John VFD to make the purchase of two overhead doors.  Seconded by County Rd 143.  There was discussion on getting the proposed staging area commitment in writing so that investments will not be lost. Motion passed.  Linda Holt will be the 2011 fair association president.  There will be no free entrance this year.  You will get in free if you are working the fire booths.  The fair is loosing a lot of scholarship money due to families getting in free.  Fair association meeting next Wednesday at 7pm in the Western Room.  Neal brought up possibly starting a Fire Committee to work with the fair association.  This will allow voting privileges in the fair association.

· Fire PAC:  No report

· Communications:  Progress being made.  Neal has talked with John Ryan on the patching problems. The Brazoria tower should be ready in 7-14 days.  Website updates will be posted.  He also talked with Roy about the patch problem.  Houston Two Way has agreed to start working on the problem.  We cannot patch the 400mhz to the 800mhz system for any reason.  We can use the digital systems at this time.  In June, Harris County will start using the smart box, which will allow the radios to be used.  The Clute tower should be up within the year.  

· HAZMAT: No report

· Website: We have a new website built by Neal Morton.  Neal entertained a motion to remove old website and begin paying for the new site, seconded by Donnie Shoemaker.  Motion passed.  www.bcffa.us The cost for the new site is $49.00 month.

· County Fire Marshal:  Al Prislec talked about the West end communication tower being out.  The County may need to go on burn ban.   Arson and Fraud training available in June and July if any departments interested.

· U S. Fish & Wildlife Grant:  Buck Stevens discussed the possibility of the Black box taking the analog radios up to 700 MHz.  West of Brazos got their grant for new radios.  The rest of the county was not part of this grant.  Buck asked if the departments want to get a grant for radios.  We will need to put up 20% of the cost of the grants.  Apex radios batteries and chargers.  The average cost will be $6500.  Deadline May 31st.

· County ID’s:  Quiz resigning from committee.  New committee member will be Chris Jeonnott.  There will be certification testing given on June 19th at 9 am at the Lake Jackson fire station #1.  May 18th Lake Jackson starting basic firefighter class on Mondays and Wednesdays, with makeup days on Thursdays.  $200 per student.  

Old Business:

Final sign up to purchase the Vehicle extrication software will be at the June chiefs meeting.  Make checks to BCFFA.  $230.00 a user.  

New Business:
State Convention:  Mike Doucet will be the BCFFA convention delegate.  Motion was made by Chuck Richardson, and seconded by Johnny Christian.  Motion passed.   Mike will keep all receipts.

Please register on the website www.bcffa.us to insure getting the newsletter and minutes.

Good of the Order:  

May 22 BBQ in Surfside there will be a silent auction. Jones Creek FD will host a golf tournament on May 4, 2010 for $250.00 a person.

If your department has not paid dues please do so soon.

Closing Prayer:  Travis Coursey.     

Meeting Adjourned at 2200 hours. 

Next Meeting:  The County Road 143 Volunteer Fire Department will be hosting the BCFFA meeting on July 7th. Dinner served at 6:30 pm.

Location:  Lions Club
3350 South Main Street
Pearland, TX 77581

Meal: Catered by Kelley’s

Roast Beef, Mashed Potato’s, Green Beans, Dinner Rolls, Desert

$9.00 per plate 
Please RSVP by Friday July 2nd  

Mike Andrianatos, Fire Chief

County Road 143 Volunteer Fire Department

19017 County Road 143

Alvin, Texas 77511

Station- 281/489-8898

Fax- 281/489-7268

Mobile- 832/434-2710

2451@cr143vfd.org
